

Carl W. Dabelstein 8209 W. 78th Street Overland Park, Kansas 66204

Dear Carl,

I am pleased to confirm your reception report for 3WQ dated September 12, 1979.

As you noted we were ready for hurricane Fredrich and were on the air all night that night. We usually sign off at Midnight Central Time: You may also be pleased to know that we sustained only light damage from the hurricane as Frederich made landfall well to the West of us.

Our call letters were changed from WPCF to WWWQ in June of 1978 and since that time another station in Panama City has picked up the calls WPCF. That station is a daytimer and at 1240 KHz.

We are always pleased to hear from members of the National Radio Club and all other DXers. Keep on listening.

Sincerely,

Stuart Graham CE